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February 16, 2004

Mr. Dedric Boyd

Office of Facilities Management

District of Columbia Public School - Penn Center

1709 3rd St., N.E., 

Washington, D.C.  20002 

Mr. Tommy Wells

Ward Six, District of Columbia Board of Education
825 North Capitol St, NE, 9th Floor

Washington, D.C. 20002

Re: Prospect/Goding Learning Center Follow-up

Mr. Boyd and Mr. Wells:


Thank you for attending our Commission meeting on February 12, 2004.  While the community hopes the school will be completed in June 2004, hope is not a method to ensure accountability.  The purpose of this letter is to outline the key points of our discussion.  

First, status reports to include timelines, costs and state of the project will be provided monthly.  Mr. Boyd agreed to provide this information.  The first update will be forwarded by February 24, 2004.

Second, monthly community meetings will be held to discuss the progress of this project.  Mr. Wells agreed to facilitate these meetings.  The first meeting is February 26, 2004, at 6:00 pm at the Sherwood Recreation Facility.

Third, the interior of the school was subject to needless exposure to the elements while the exterior work was delayed.  Mr. Boyd stated that the current contract with the Corps of Engineers only pertains to the exterior of the building.  Discussion ensued as to the liability for the interior of the building.  Accordingly, DCPS will provide an update at our first meeting.

Fourth, permanent fencing, better lighting and crime prevention landscaping need to be added to the project.  In a perfect setting, a school would not need such measures.  The use of the school by criminal elements after hours is well documented.  Ignoring this point will only legitimize this as an acceptable location for illegal activity.  

Fifth, the current playground is inadequate.  Two additional years of neglect has rendered the playground unusable and hazardous to children.  Mr. Boyd stated the current project does not include funds to repair this equipment.  The option of using Sherwood Recreation Center as an alternative was discussed, but long-term refurbishment of playground is a major goal.  Mr. Wells ensured our community that children will not be allowed to play on unsafe equipment.  

In close, we look forward to working with you both over the next several months.

Joseph Fengler, Commissioner 6A-02, fengler6a02@yahoo.com, (202) 423-8868

cc: 
Councilmember Sharon Ambrose
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